

Name:

[NGUYEN TRI PHUONG ENTRANCE EXAM CLASS] – [PRACTICE TEST 7]

I. Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from the other.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|--------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>b</u> ottle | B. <u>j</u> ob | C. <u>m</u> ovie | D. <u>ch</u> ocolate |
| 2. A. <u>o</u> oks | B. <u>p</u> encils | C. <u>r</u> ulers | D. <u>b</u> ags |
| 3. A. <u>n</u> amed | B. <u>f</u> aced | C. <u>pr</u> acticed | D. <u>c</u> oughed |

II. Choose the word that has main stress placed differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------|------------|---------------|---------------|
| 4. A. homework | B. museum | C. restaurant | D. volleyball |
| 5. A. television | B. cartoon | C. engineer | D. eraser |

III. Select and Choose A, B, C or D.

6. How _____ kilos of meat do you want ?
A. much B. many C. long D. often
7. _____ noodle for dinner last night?
A. Did you eat B. Were you eat C. Did you ate D. Do you ate
8. My mother always wants me _____ the piano well.
A. to play B. playing C. play D. to playing
9. We _____ a soccer match with our friends tomorrow.
A. are watching B. watches C. watched D. to watch
10. Sports are very good for our _____.
A. healthy B. unhealthy C. health D. healthily
11. HCM City is one of _____ cities in Viet Nam.
A. most beautiful B. the beautifulest C. beautiful D. the most beautiful
12. It takes me half _____ hour to do this test.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø
13. If you don't get up early, you'll be late _____ school.
A. for B. on C. at D. to
14. Our school is _____ the toystore _____ the bakery.
A. to the left – of B. next – to C. to the right – of D. between – and

15. In our country, the weather often _____ quickly.
- A. change B. changes C. is changing D. is going to change
16. We are going to have an English examination _____ April, 21st.
- A. on B. to C. at D. In
17. My room is so _____! Dirty clothes, toys, books are all over the floor!
- A. messy B. crazy C. tidy D. Cozy
18. _____ to go out for dinner? - I'd like to, but I can't.
- A. Would you B. Can you C. Would you like D. Do you like
19. Which is _____, the West Lake or the Sword Lake?
- A. large B. larger C. largest D. the largest
20. 'Can you tell me the way to Tan Ky House please?' - '_____. Go straight, then turn right.'
- A. Certainly B. Let's go C. Good idea D. My pleasure

IV. Reading comprehension. Read the following passage and choose the best answer.

A. Read the passage, and then choose the correct answer.

My name is John, and this is my story. Last year just before Christmas my family and our cousin and uncle and aunt decided to go to Perth for holiday. We went in two cars but when we were about halfway there my uncle wanted to turn round and come back. He said it was too far, and it was terribly hot too, one day it was 48°C. Even at night it was really hot. Anyway, what we decided to do was to drive back about 160 km to a place where the train went through. Then we put both cars on the train and we all went to Perth by train. That was fun. It was a good train.

We had a good time in Perth but we had to cut our holiday short. You see, while we were there my grandmother (my mother's mother) in Melbourne died. Most of us flew back but my Dad and my uncle came on the train with the cars and then had to drive back to Melbourne from Port Pirie.

It was a really strange holiday because nothing went the way we planned it.

21. Why did John's uncle want to come back?

- A. Because it was too hot B. Because it was too far
C. Because he was too tired. D. Both A and B.

22. In the end John's family went to Perth.....

- A. by train B. by coach C. by car D. by plane

23. Who died when John's family were on holiday?

- A. his mother's father B. his mother's mother
C. his father's mother D. his father's father

24. Most of John's family came back.....

- A. by train B. by ship C. by plane D. by car

25. Who in John's family had to go by train and car to Melbourne?

- A. his father B. his uncle
C. his parents D. his father and uncle

B. Read the passage and then decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F).

I live in a house near the sea. It's an old house, about 100 years old, and it's very small. There are two bedrooms upstairs but no bathroom. The bathroom is downstairs next to the kitchen and there's a living room where there's a lovely old fireplace. There's a garden in front of the house. The garden goes down to the beach and in spring and summer there are flowers everywhere. I live with my parents, and we have a lot of visitors. My city friends often stay with me. I love my house for many reasons: the garden, the flowers in summer, the fire in winter, but the best thing is the view from my bedroom window.

- | | | |
|--|---|---|
| 26. The author lives in the seaside. | T | F |
| 27. There is no bathroom in her house. | T | F |
| 28. The house has got two floors and four rooms. | T | F |
| 29. Her family rarely has visitors. | T | F |
| 30. The author likes her bedroom's window view best. | T | F |

V. Recorder the words to form sentences.

31. folk tales/ I/ because/ love/ each of them/ me/ gives/ in life./ a lesson

- a. because I love folk tales each of them gives me a lesson in life.
b. I love each of them because folk tales gives me a lesson in life.
c. I love folk tales because each of them gives me a lesson in life.
d. I love a lesson each of them gives me because folk tales in life.

32. How long / to / it / take/ you / get / to school /?/ does /

- a. How long does it to take you get to school?
b. How long does you take to get to it school?
c. How long it does take you to get to school?
d. How long does it take you to get to school?

33. Marie Curie / in / born / Poland / 1867/ was / in/.

- a. Marie Curie born in Poland was in 1867.
b. Marie Curie was born in Poland in 1867.
c. Marie Curie born was in Poland in 1867.
d. Marie Curie was in born Poland in 1867.

34. We ought / use/ cloth bags/ instead / reusing / of / plastic bags. / to /

- a. We ought use to cloth bags instead reusing of plastic bags.
b. We ought to use cloth bags instead of reusing plastic bags.
c. We ought to reusing cloth bags instead of use plastic bags.
d. We ought to cloth bags instead use of reusing plastic bags.

35. He / interested / buying / new / house / isn't / a / in / .

- a. He isn't interested in buying a new house.

- b. He isn't buying in a new interested house.
- c. Isn't he interested in buying a new house.
- d. He isn't interested buying in a new house.

36. I / playing badminton / Nam / when / my friends / came / with / was / .

- a. I came with Nam when my friends was playing badminton.
- b. I playing badminton with Nam when my friends was came.
- c. I was playing badminton when Nam with my friends came.
- d. I was playing badminton with Nam when my friends came.

37. We / having / wonderful/ time / a / moment / the / at / SaPa. / are/ in

- a. We are having a time wonderful at the moment in Sapa.
- b. We are having time a wonderful in the moment at Sapa.
- c. We are having a wonderful time in the moment at Sapa.
- d. We are having a wonderful time at the moment in Sapa.

38. Could / give / me / information / ? / you / some

- a. Could you give me some information?
- b. Could me give you some information?
- c. You could give me some information?
- d. Could you give some information me?

39. I / bored / doing / with / same thing / the / day after day / am / .

- a. I bored with doing the same thing are day after day.
- b. I am bored doing with the same thing day after day.
- c. I am bored with doing the same thing day after day.
- d. I am bored with the same thing day after day doing.

40. Tommy is a better swimmer than Tony.

- A. No one can swim as well as Tommy and Tony.
- B. Tommy is the best swimmer of all, apart from Tony.
- C. Tony can't swim so well as Tommy.
- D. Tony can't be better than Tommy.